英语试题

- 1. 本试卷分选择题和非选择题两部分。满分150分,考试时间120分钟。
- 2. 答题前,考生务必用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对 应题目的答案标号涂黑;非选择题请用直径0.5毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答 题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面5段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What does the man's father do at home?

A. Wash the dishes.

B. Sweep the floor.

C. Do some cooking.

2. How was the weather in Portugal during the woman's stay?

A. Rainy.

B. Sunny.

C. Snowy.

3. Why does the man get a low final grade?

A. The professor made a mistake.

B. He missed some classes this term.

C. He didn't do well on the last test.

4. What does the woman think of old poems?

A. They are easy to understand. B. They are interesting.

C. They are too long.

5. What does the man probably want to do now?

A. Sell a flat.

B. Rent a house.

C. Buy some furniture.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面5段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个选项 中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各 小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What did the woman send the man?

A. A text message.

B. A music video.

C. An e-mail.

7. What is the man dissatisfied with about the cell phone?

A. Its sound quality.

B. Its color.

C. Its screen size.

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. What is the man going to do this Wednesday?

A. Clean up his office.

B. Go on a business trip. C. Buy some new products.

9. What is the woman probably? B. A product designer. A. A tour guide. C. A manager. 10. When is the interview scheduled at last? C. On Wednesday. B. On Tuesday. A. On Monday. 听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。 11. How does Mr. Brown feel? C. Surprised. В. Нарру. A. Upset. 12. How did the woman get Mr. Brown's address? C. Through a website. B. Through an e-mail. A. Through a call. 13. What is the probable relationship between the speakers? A. Colleagues. B. Fellow travelers. C. Shop assistant and customer. 听第9段材料,回答第14至16题。 14. What does the woman ask the man to do? C. Arrange the seating. A. Serve food. B. Clean the garden. 15. What will the woman do? C. Have a meeting. B. Put on a uniform. A. Call Jane. 16. Where does the conversation probably take place? C. In a supermarket. B. In a restaurant. A. At home. 听第10段材料,回答第17至20题。 17. What is the speaker doing? C. Introducing a film. B. Directing a film. A. Watching a film. 18. What does the speaker say about Daniel Craig? A. He has made few films so far. B. He refuses to do dangerous actions. C. He is the perfect actor for James Bond. 19. How does the speaker find the beginning of the film Quantum of Solace? B. Exciting. C. Moving. A. Funny. 20. What do we know about the film Quantum of Solace? A. It lasts less than two hours. B. The actress doesn't perform well. C. It has more jokes than old Bond films. 第二部分阅读(共两节,满分50分) (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分) 阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出最佳选项。 Best Language Learning Programs LingQ

Price: \$7.99 per month

LingQ is a web-based language learning system and offers lessons in 37 languages, including Spanish, Chinese and so on. You'll have access to their apps, vocabulary features, one-on-one English conversations, group conversations, writing corrections and a huge variety of learning activities and quizzes. It has a community aspect that rewards you with a backpack for helping your peers(同伴).

Assimil

Price: \$61 per month

A language learning program from France, 'Assimil has many foreign language products. The program offers 14 different languages, including a full e-course, CDs and downloadable or printed textbooks.

Alison

Price: Free

Do you need to learn a language for work or business at your own pace(步调)? Give Alison a try. Stick with a single language or learn several from nine options: Japanese, German, Spanish, French, Chinese, Irish, Arabic, English or Swedish. Access to its video lessons, with ads, is free—and you can take as many different courses as you'd like.

Rosetta Stone

Price: \$7.99 per month

Rosetta Stone includes online classes, games and mobile apps. This resource is recommended for long-term learners rather than those looking for quick phrase-building. The program promises to provide learners with 25 different languages, featuring well-rounded courses that deal with all aspects of a language.

21. What may happen if learners help peers in LingQ?

A. They will get rewarded.

B. They can receive a discount.

C. They will be praised by teachers.

D. They can use the apps for free.

22. Which program offers the fewest languages?

A. LingQ.

B. Assimil.

C. Rosetta Stone.

D. Alison.

23. How much should you pay if you learn in Rosetta Stone for ten months?

A. \$7.99.

B. \$61.

C. \$79.9.

D. \$610.

R

When I first moved away from home to study, I started out living in student housing. We all had our own rooms, but every floor shared a kitchen and a common room. There was no supervision from family members, and we were expected to take care of ourselves. I had a neighbor who had, like most of us, just moved away from home. It was his first time on his own, and he felt unhappy.

We had to teach this poor boy EVERYTHING. It started with the mystery of why the plates in the cupboard were always greasy(有油渍的). It turned out that the boy didn't know he had to use hot water to wash the dishes; he just washed them in cold water and put them back.

He spent the first six months complaining about how he was always running out of money. This was because he didn't know how to cook. The rest of us lived on the usual student diet and treated ourselves to a pizza on weekends. However, he got fast food every single day. I could feed myself for a month on his weekly meal budget. Moreover, he had no idea how to wash clothes with a washing machine. I had to take him shopping for laundry detergent(洗衣粉) first because he didn't know what it was. He thought he could just put ordinary soap in the washing machine.

To his credit, the boy was very grateful for the help and very depressed that no one had taught him how to do all these things before he moved out.

One day, the boy's mother came to visit. He happily introduced all of us to his mother. After we graduated, I was invited to his wedding. He introduced me to his new wife as "the one who taught me how to be a man".

24. What does the underlined word "supervision" in paragraph 1 mean?

A. Difference.

B. Guidance.

C. Escape.

D. Hope.

- 25. What can we learn about the boy?
 - A. He lacked common sense in housework. B. He got married to the author.
 - C. He always washed dishes in hot water. D. He didn't get along well with his mother.
- 26. Why did the boy always have money problems?
 - A. He often cooked expensive meals.
 - B. He bought himself a pizza every month.
 - C. He treated his neighbors on weekends.
 - D. He didn't know how to spend reasonably.
- 27. Which word best describes the relationship between the boy and the author?

A. Worrying.

B. Poor.

C. Close.

D. Disappointing.

C

As soon as Boran Bumovich Hignio's bare feet touch the sand on the beach, he spreads his arms like a helicopter and happily says, "Let's go surfing!" The 7-year-old, wearing a black wetsuit, is followed by a dozen other kids who skip their way into the blue waves of the Pacific Ocean off the coast of Peru's capital, Lima.

Boran gets help with his wetsuit from Diego Villarán, who founded the local surf school. This Peruvian surf school is part of a wave of community-based projects around the world that use a perhaps surprising method to help kids: surf therapy(疗法).

The idea is not only about catching waves to make use of the proven mental health benefits of physical exercise. The wider goal is to create a space for young children to express themselves freely, to help teach them how to process their emotions and to create positive social connections.

Lima's surf therapy project is run by Alto Peru, a local nonprofit named after the neighborhood in the south of the city where Villarán—its 41-year-old founder—and all of the trainee surfers come from. Many of the children in the Alto Peru program face challenging situations. Some parents are addicted to alcohol. One of the boys has even turned up for lessons with a black eye a couple of times.

Half of all mental health disorders begin before the age of 14 and up to a fifth of teenagers globally experience mental health conditions, according to the World Mental Health Survey Initiative, which conducted face-to-face interviews in 17 countries across Africa, Asia, the Americas and Europe.

Surf therapy, which covers projects from Sierra Leone to California and Trinidad, is seen by advocates as a convincing solution to helping address mental health issues among young people. "It has changed my life," says Omarion Butler, 19, who began surfing with Alto Peru two years ago. "When my parents put me down in the past, it was hard for me to express my feelings. But surfing makes me more confident. It helps me to take time for myself."

- 28. What do we know about Boran from the first paragraph?
 - A. He is good at flying a plane.
 - B. He feels excited to go surfing.
 - C. He is having a physical education class.
 - D. He enjoys the holiday with his family.
- 29. What is paragraph 3 mainly about?
 - A. The origin of surf therapy.
- B. The tips for catching waves.
- C. The purposes of surf therapy.
- D. The advice on relationships.
- 30. What does the author intend to do in paragraph 5?
 - A. Add some background information.
- B. Summarize the previous paragraphs.
- C. Introduce a new topic for discussion.
- D. Offer some suggestions to the readers.

31. What is Omarion Butler's attitude to Alto Peru?

A. Unconcerned.

B. Unclear.

C. Doubtful.

D. Favorable.

A tiny crack(裂缝) grew in a very small piece of metal when placed under repetitive stretching. The experiment, designed to study crack growth, continued as predicted for a while. But then, something unexpected happened. The crack stopped growing and instead began to get shorter, effectively "healing(愈合)" itself. This incredible observation was made by a group of researchers at Sandia National Laboratories. The findings were recently published in the journal *Nature*.

It would be reasonable to think, prior to this discovery, that self-healing metal was something that could only be found in science fiction. However, Dr. Michael Demkowicz, a professor in Texas A&M University's materials science and engineering department and co-author of the recent study, held no such assumptions.

Ten years ago, while an assistant professor at Massachusetts Institute of Technology's materials science and engineering department, Demkowicz and his student predicted self-healing in metals. "We didn't set out to find healing. My student, Guoxiang Xu, was doing experiments on fracture(断裂)," Demkowicz said. "We accidentally observed healing in one of his experiments and decided to follow up." Then, just like now, the results in 2013 were surprising.

Both the 2013 models and the recent experiment used nanocrystalline(纳米晶体) metals, which make studying self-healing easier because their small grain size allows for more microstructural features that even small cracks can interact with. Demkowicz said that these features are common in many metals. One condition common to both the 2013 theory and the recent experiment is that both were conducted in vacuum environments without foreign matter. Such outside matter could influence crack surfaces' ability to bond back together.

Even with this limitation, applications could still be possible for spacefaring technology or internal cracks that are not exposed to outside air. "The main impact of the current work is to move the original theoretical prediction off the drawing board and show that it occurs in reality," Demkowicz said. Potential applications of this work could vary widely. Demkowicz suggests that self-healing could be possible in conventional metals with larger grain sizes, but future investigations will be needed.

- 32. What was the recent experiment aimed at?
 - A. Challenging a former mistaken theory.
- B. Learning about crack growth in metals.
- C. Proving what happens in science fiction.
- D. Studying the uses of various metals.
- 33. How does the author develop the fourth paragraph?
 - A. By listing examples.

B. By analyzing causes.

C. By making comparisons.

- D. By presenting ideas.
- 34. What is Demkowicz's suggestion?
 - A. Constantly changing the research environment.
 - B. Paying much attention to the original theories.
 - C. Learning drawing skills from different masters.
 - D. Further researching the metals with larger grain sizes.
- 35. What is the best title for the text?
 - A. Scientists Were Shocked by Self-Healing in Metals
 - B. Personal Achievements of Dr. Michael Demkowicz
 - C. The Latest Developments in Science and Technology
 - D. The New Applications of Metals Were Found by Scientists

【高二12月联考·英语试题 第5页(共8页)】

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

According to the US government's dietary guidelines, people should eat 14 grams of fiber (纤维素) for every 1,000 calories you take in daily. But only around 9% of women and 3% of men in the US meet the fiber recommendations. So how do we add more fiber to our diets? 36.

Focus on getting fiber from a variety of plant-based foods

Researchers say your best bet is to get fiber from a variety of plant-based foods. That means eating different kinds of fruits and vegetables, whole grains, beans, seeds and nuts. Think about sweet potatoes, brown rice and pumpkin seeds. 37, but they contain other vitamins and minerals that promote good health.

Take baby steps

38. That's because you need to gradually increase your fiber intake in order to give your body time to adapt. For example, if you like to eat white bread, try eating one serving of whole wheat bread the first week. In the second week, eat two servings. Keep doing that until you've turned all your servings of white bread to whole wheat bread.

39

Everyone is different, and some people might be more sensitive to certain types of fiber than others. So when you increase your fiber intake, you can write down how various high-fiber foods affect you.

Don't forget to drink water

As you add more fiber to your diet, make sure to drink plenty of water as well. 40. It can also keep fiber from hardening, which can lead to more gas.

- A. Rethink your salads
- B. Here are some tips for getting there
- C. You include fiber in your regular diet
- D. Keep track of how high-fiber foods affect you
- E. Not only are these foods a good source of fiber
- F. If you don't eat a lot of fiber before, the key is to start slowly
- G. It can help the fiber move through your digestive system smoothly

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

A 72-year-old resident from Georgia, Sam Kaplan, recently celebrated his college graduation in cinema studies. His 41 became even more special by the 42 of his 99-year-old mother.

Kaplan decided to 43 his educational journey at Georgia Gwinnett College in 2019, half a century after he had originally chosen not to receive higher 44 following his high school graduation in 1969. The 45 of going to college came when he heard a radio announcement about a degree program in cinema studies.

Kaplan was 46 down the highway when he heard about the degree program. The next exit led to Collinsville, so he 47 exited, and within five minutes, he 48 the classes. He's always been 49 in writing and storytelling. He longed to adapt his stories to screenplays, but he realized he 50 the basic knowledge to do so.

Kaplan admitted that the 51 was a mix of anxiety and excitement, but it proved to be very 52. He graduated with honors, majoring in cinema and media arts. And he 53

to continue writing screenplays in the future.

On Kaplan's graduation day, his mother, 99-year-old Virginia Kaplan, expressed her great 54, saying, "My son faced numerous challenges but overcame them. I feel 55 and incredibly proud."

	41. A. treatment	B. problem	C. discovery	D. achievement
	42. A. story	B. presence	C. call	D. photograph
	43. A. start	B. delay	C. stop	D. describe
	44. A. tips	B. scores	C. education	D. awareness
	45. A. advice	B. news	C. trouble	D. idea
	46. A. running	B. walking	C. driving	D. climbing
	47. A. illegally	B. immediately	C. angrily	D. carelessly
	48. A. caught up with	B. signed up for	C. kept away from	D. got out of
	49. A. weak	B. honest	C. interested	D. lacking
	50. A. remembered	B. introduced	C. learned	D. needed
	51. A. ceremony	B. job	C. journey	D. game
	52. A. rewarding	B. confusing	C. depressing	D. frightening
	53. A. failed	B. agreed	C. refused	D. hoped
	54. A. courage	B. pride	C. sadness	D. wish
100	55. A. pleased	B. ashamed	C. curious	D. painful
				The second secon

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

As the sun rises over his tea plantation in Ning'er county in Pu'er, Yunnan province, Li Xingchang walks around examining the leaves and smelling their aroma(香气). September is harvest time, and Li is treating each tree __56_ (careful), as if it were his own child.

The 69-year-old man has spent almost four decades <u>57</u> (plant) and making Pu'er tribute tea(贡茶), which was once produced for the use of the royal family during the Qing Dynasty(1644—1911). "From the time I started making tea, I felt like it was part <u>58</u> my life. My whole life has been involved with Pu'er tea," says Li.

Last November, China's 59 (tradition) tea-processing techniques and practices 60 (write) on UNESCO's Representative List. Pu'er tea was included on the list.

Li's family began making Pu'er tribute tea during the Yongzheng period(1723-1735). He is now the 61 (eight) generation with expertise in the process.

When Li was a child, he would go to the plantation with his parents to help them pick leaves at harvest time. In 1987, Li started learning how 62 (make) Pu'er tribute tea from his mother, 63 was very strict. From planting to the complex processes of tea making, it took him 10 years to win his 64 (mother) recognition. "If I didn't do well, she would throw away the leaves or refuse to drink 65 tea I made. When one day, she smiled after taking a drink, I knew I had made it," says Li.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是李华,你校英语报正在征集以"Humour Brightens Life"为题的稿件。请你写一篇短文投稿,内容包括:

- 1. 幽默的意义;
- 2. 你的经历;
- 3. 你的期望。

注意:1. 写作词数应为 80 个左右; 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。
2. 頂按如下循环往台越下的相应位直作台。 Humour Brightens Life
Addition Dingitions Live
第二节 (满分 25 分)
阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。 Music is my first love. I can sit down at my electronic keyboard and forget all about time and space, all about my problems. During the lowest moments in my life, music was my savior. Besides, I would like to thank two volunteer organizations—one is America's Veterans Services and the other is The Paul Hazelton House for seniors and the disabled. I was a veteran(老兵). After I got out of the service, I began a career in music, and ther became an ironworker for higher pay. A few years ago, the one-bedroom house I rented in Massachusetts was sold. The developer planned to tear it down. The property manager gave me two months rent-free to find a new place to live. It didn't help because I'd been disabled from an accident at work and was living on benefits. Nothing affordable turned up. With the help of two friends, I silently and hopelessly packed up my belongings and moved everything—including my electronic keyboard—into storage. I slept in my car thinking it wouldn't last long. But weeks turned into months and the months into years. My car had become my home.
The one thing that kept me alive was music. I would lose myself in music. Although had developed cataracts(白内障), nothing could keep my fingers from finding the right keys. However, I hit my real low one Christmas Eve. I was driving down a narrow back road to
where I would park my car and sleep at night. I turned right and accidentally ran into a wall. My car—my only home—lost its right front end.
At that point, I really had no place to live. Fortunately, Bruce Knight, a retired
firefighter, heard about me. He drove me to a homeless shelter in York County where I stayed
for 75 days. That's where I met with case managers from Volunteers of America's Veteran

Services. They helped me move into their housing, a place called Huot House. I was able to sign up for Veterans Administration benefits and get the cataract treatment I needed to recover my eyesight.

注意:1. 续写词数应为 150 个左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Ken Darby,	manager of H	uot House, to	ld me to move	toward life.	
I went to vo	olunteer for the	"Day of Carir	ng" held by Th	e Paul Hazelto	n House.